Camera Club of Oak Ridge
Newsletter for February 2016

Next meeting: Tuesday, February 9, 2016 Roane State Community College (Oak Ridge campus),
Room A-111. Come at 7:00 pm to chat, program convenes at 7:30.

Program: The February meeting will be an intra-club competition with the theme of “Pet Parade”.
Visit the website for more details.

Beginning with 2016 the club has decided to limit the bimonthly competition to digital (projected)
images only, no prints. Here are the rules for submission

BIMONTHLY COMPETITIONS

Entries are accepted only from Camera Club of Oak Ridge members in good standing. Images may be entered as digital
projection images with a maximum of 3 entries per member. Images must have been taken in the past five years. An
image which has been judged as 1st, 2nd or 3rd in other competitions may not be entered.

Digital images should be resized so that the long side of the photo is 1400 pixels. Please eliminate any watermarks of
other identifying information before submitting. Digital images should be submitted by email to the competition
chairman by Friday before the Tuesday meeting. If you have not received an acknowledgement of your submission,
please contact the competition chairman for confirmation.

Digital image files should be named as follows: Your Last name followed by first name plus a short title for the image,
e.g. Duck, Donald Rain on the Lake.jpg.

Last meeting: National Park Photography. 2016 is the 100th birthday of our national park system.
Club member John Clark shared beautiful images he has made of an astounding number of them
over the last 19 years.

Dues are due: The club dues cycle runs from January to December and payments are due now for
2016. Privileges of membership include competing in the bimonthly intra-club competitions,
reduced entry fee for the annual salon, posting images on the club Facebook page and website.
Annual dues continue to be one of the best bargains in photography: $20/individual, $30/family,
free for full-time students. One may visit our the “Join Us” page on our website to access PayPal or
print out the Membership (re-) application form with instructions for sending your dues to me via
snail mail. | will not be able to attend the February meeting but if you prefer to pay in person you
may give a check or cash to one of the other officers.

Note: the email addresses for all club officers have been changed. See the new ones below.

Club Facebook page: www.facebook.com/groups/cameraclubOR/

CCOR website home page: http://oakridgecameraclub.org (also contains the email addresses of
the club officers listed below.)

President Rob Welton
Sec/Treas Lee Smalley

VP — Program Yvonne Dalschen
VP — Competition Jim Parks

Web Design Dennis Clark

Submitted by Lee Smalley  Secretary / Treasurer CCOR
http://oakridgecameraclub.org/contactus.shtml




